Vernhams Dean Parish Council

	MINUTES OF MEETING
	: 10th June 2013

	TIME OF MEETING
	: 7.30 p m 

	venue of meeting
	: Millennium Hall Vernham Dean

	Type of meeting
	: ORDINARY

	present
	: Mrs M PErry (MP)

	
	: mr h watkins (HW)

	
	:  MRS J DRURY (JD)

	
	: Mr M Knight (MK)

	
	:mrs d Brignell(db)

	
	: Mr r winch (rw)

	Chaired by
	: mr j garbutt (jg)

	in attendance
	: Mrs K Nightingale (KN)

: cllr T Rolt (TR)

:CLLR P GIDDINGS (PG)

	Parishioners
	:3


	
	Apologies 
Mr R Smith Mrs P Mutton
	Action

	
	Register of Interest

No interests were registered for the meeting.
	

	
	Urgent Matters

None raised.
	

	
	Minutes of meeting 20th May agreed and signed.
	

	
	Public Participation

The Chairman welcomed the new County Councillor Mr Tim Rolt to the meeting and congratulated him on succeeding Mrs Pam Mutton.
	

	
	Matters Arising

1. Review of all highways matters. A meeting between the Chairman and chief Engineer will take place 19th June. Chair will report at next meeting.
2. Defibrillator. Cllr knight had researched this further and found some financial assistance from the Ambulance Service (see separate report) the initial total to the Parish Council would be approximately £1500 to cover the cost of the unit, a cabinet and training. There will be further ongoing annual costs of approximately £100. The issue of insurance was raised. Clerk to find out from Insurance company what the implications are. Cllr Knight to investigate how other villages operate and ask volunteers if they have personal cover. It was agreed in principle that the Council should buy a unit. Cllr Giddings confirmed that Ward Based Grants can be retrospective and Cllr Rolt agreed to send a link to County council grants through to the clerk.

3. Village of the Year 2013. It was felt that to enter the competition this year would not be a worthwhile activity due to the fact that little has changed since last year and a good entry requires a lot of hard work. It was agreed that any effort would be best used in making the presentation evening very special. Chair to write to Steven Lugg explaining our decision.
4. Clerk confirmed that the skateboard ramp had been fixed.

5. Exhibition stands are still to be checked for damage.

6. TVBC had confirmed that they are responsible for cutting the grass at Dean Terrace. Cllr Perry to talk to parishioner.

7. Clerk confirmed that the police had been given the go ahead to use the speed gun.
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	Correspondence

Email from TVBC confirming review of housing sites in the village is underway.
Councillors Reports
Cllr Brignell reported that a “near miss” involving a cyclist on the Upton road had occurred. Potholes still exist on the road near the pub.

Cllr Watkins advised that the Andover Advertiser ran a story on the lambs that had been killed. The landowner has some idea of who was responsible.

Cllr Perry commended the work of Little Fingers following their recent open afternoon. Chair to write to staff and committee to congratulate them.

Cllr Drury reported she will need the exhibition stands at the fete. She is happy with the state of the road to Vernham Street.

Cllr Garbutt reported that Pam Mutton hoped to attend the July meeting. He outlined the plans for the multi sports court. The planning implications need to be sorted ahead of any grant application.  Extra insurance for the bouncy castle at the fete is required. Clerk to sort.
Footpaths
A parishioner has commented that the stile at the southern end of FP19 is dangerously sited and asked if a warning sign could be put there. Cllr Watkins to check with HCC.
Mr Melly had confirmed he is not unhappy with animal friendly gates being used to replace stiles. FP7 is a possible site.

Stile near Bank farm is too high and the cross bar is broken, landowner agreed to fix.

Stiles on FP6 to be cleared by neighbouring landowner as ownership remains unknown.
PO Alley. Chair to write to HCC to ascertain what progress has been made in regard to designation of public right of way.
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	Planning

New access at Burydene Cottages. Still no application has been received. The landowner of the adjacent property is concerned about his right of way. Keep under review
13/01129CAWN Demolition of barn Upton Farm. No comment
13/01127FULLN New stable block Upton Farm. No comment, but seek assurance it will only be used ancillary to house.

Finance
The following invoices were authorised and paid:

VDPFA Maintenance £217.69
VDPFA VAT refund £405.56
Karen Nightingale Auditor gift £25.00

Playsafety £78.00

Roger Smith web site £65.00

Meeting finished 9.00pm. 

Date of next meeting: 8th July 2013 
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